
WHAT'S HAPPENING
THIS WEEK

A summary of news, events, and other announcements for the week
of January 10, 2022

The Dedham Board of Health
reports as of January 6, 2022,
there have been a total of 3,848
total confirmed cases of Covid-19
in Dedham, and 205 new cases
since the start of 2022. The full
update is on page 4.

The Dedham Select Board is hosting
two public listening sessions on
January 11th and January 18th and
invite public comment for the
proposed Town Green project at 600
High Street. Read more on page 3.
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BOARD OF HEALTH UPDATE –
JANUARY 7, 2022

The deadline to submit public
comments and feedback on the
draft plan is January 15, 2022.
Read how to review the plan and
submit your feedback on page 5.

FINAL WEEK TO PROVIDE FEEDBACK ON
DRAFT MASTER PLAN

SELECT BOARD TO HOST TWO,
VIRTUAL LISTENING SESSIONS FOR

TOWN GREEN PROJECTSelect Board
wants to hear

from you!



PUBLIC MEETINGS & UPCOMING 
COMMUNITY EVENTS

BE A SNOW ANGEL IN DEDHAM THIS
WINTER
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The Public Safety Building
project team is prepping for
winter weather and the
building structure is taking
shape. Read what to expect
this week on page 6.

PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING
PROJECT UPDATES

View this week's schedule,
review posted agendas, and
find out how to attend
upcoming events and meetings
on page 7.

The Dedham community is once
again calling for snow angels to
lend a hand this winter to help
clear snow for friends and
neighbors. Read how to
participate on page 5.



SELECT BOARD TO HOST TWO, VIRTUAL LISTENING SESSIONS FOR TOWNSELECT BOARD TO HOST TWO, VIRTUAL LISTENING SESSIONS FOR TOWN
GREEN PROJECTGREEN PROJECT
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The Dedham Select Board is hosting two public
listening sessions on Tuesday, January 11 and
Tuesday, January 18 and invite public comment for
the proposed Town Green project at 600 High
Street (Police Station property). Feedback
collected during these listening sessions will help
inform the Select Board as they review the
proposal from the Dedham Square Planning
Committee and take an official vote to recommend
the project to Town Meeting or to seek additional
information.

“The tremendous work done by the Dedham
Square Planning Committee over the last two
years was the first major step in the process of
determining the future use of the Police Station
Property,” said Select Board Chair Dimitria
Sullivan. “It is now the responsibility of the Select
Board to take a close look at each component of
the proposal and to speak with residents and
stakeholders about the design as presented before
voting on a recommendation for this property.”

The primary goals of these listening sessions are for the Select Board to hear directly from
the public about the proposal and to hear what they envision to be the best option for the
future of the community. The listening sessions are designed to facilitate discussion with the
public and will not include a question and answer session with the Select Board. Attendees
who wish to speak will be given 3 minutes and all comments and questions will be
documented as part of the public record and for the Select Board to refer to during
deliberations.

For those who cannot attend or would prefer to submit their comments in writing can send
an email to the Select Board at freshideas@dedham-ma.gov or mail your comments to Town
Hall Attn: Select Board, 450 Washington Street, Dedham, MA 02026.

To review the proposal prepared by the Dedham Square Planning Committee and to revisit
the community engagement efforts completed by the Committee over the past two years,
please visit www.dedham-ma.gov/600high.

Download a PDF copy of the event flyer using the link below:

Select Board Listening Sessions - Event Flyer (PDF)

The upcoming virtual, public listening sessions will be held:



Tuesday, January 11, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom
Tuesday, January 18, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. via Zoom

EVENT DATES

mailto:freshideas@dedham-ma.gov
http://www.dedham-ma.gov/600high
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home/showpublisheddocument/16956
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6476/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6478/903
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BOARD OF HEALTH UPDATE – JANUARY 7, 2022BOARD OF HEALTH UPDATE – JANUARY 7, 2022
Dedham, like the rest of the Commonwealth, is experiencing an overwhelming increase in the
number of residents testing positive for COVID-19. As of December 30, 2021, the two-week case
count for Dedham was 216 cases, which is almost double Dedham’s two-week case count of 113 as of
December 16, 2021. This is largely due to the Omicron Variant being highly contagious and holiday
indoor gatherings. Preliminary data indicates that although very contagious, the Omicron Variant
does not cause as severe illness in most people compared to other variants, especially in people who
are vaccinated. Please note, reported case numbers do not include the number of residents who
tested positive using at-home antigen tests and so the true case numbers are presumed significantly
higher than what is reported here.

Below please find COVID-19 information as of January 6, 2022. More statistics can be found on
www.mass.gov.

Stay at home for 5 days from symptom onset date or test date, whichever came first
If you have no symptoms, or your symptoms resolve after 5 days, you can leave your house
Continue to wear a mask when around others for an additional 5 days
If you have a fever, stay home until you are fever-free for 24 hours without fever reducing
medication

Wear a mask around others for 10 days
If possible, test on day 5
If you develop symptoms, get tested and stay home

Stay home for 5 days and continue to wear a mask around others for 5 additional days
If you can’t quarantine you must wear a mask for 10 days
Test on day 5 if possible
If you develop symptoms, get tested and stay home

NOTE: These numbers do not include the people who tested positive with at-home antigen tests.

Updated Steps and Precautions to Protect Yourself and Others
(Download PDF card with guidelines)

What do I do if I have tested positive for COVID-19? ISOLATE
How to isolate:

Anyone who tests positive for COVID-19, regardless of vaccination status, must isolate!

What do I do if I have been exposed to someone infected with COVID-19? QUARANTINE
How to quarantine if you have been boosted or recently vaccinated:

If you have been boosted OR completed the primary series of the Moderna or Pfizer vaccine within
the last 6 months OR completed the primary series of the J&J vaccine within the last 2 months:

How to quarantine if you are unvaccinated, not boosted, or were not vaccinated recently:

If you completed the primary series of Pfizer or Moderna vaccine over 6 months ago and are not
boosted OR completed the primary series of J&J over 2 months ago and are not boosted OR are
unvaccinated:

Anyone with questions is encouraged to contact the Dedham Health Department at (781) 751-9220.

Reminder: Masks/face coverings are required when inside all municipal buildings, regardless of
vaccination status, for individuals over the age of 2. (Except where an individual is unable to wear a
face mask/face covering due to a medical condition or disability.)

https://www.dedham-ma.gov/?splash=http%3a%2f%2fwww.mass.gov%2f&____isexternal=true
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home/showpublisheddocument/16900
tel:(781)751-9220
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FINAL WEEK TO PROVIDE FEEDBACK ON DRAFT MASTER PLANFINAL WEEK TO PROVIDE FEEDBACK ON DRAFT MASTER PLAN
Complete the online public survey by January 15, 2022 to provide critical feedback and
comments on the overall plan and on each, draft chapter. Use the link below to take the
survey today:

Survey Link: https://mapc.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_02uxL2GPmaVpc9M

Following a rich and engaging two-year process, draft chapters of the Town of Dedham's
Master Plan are available for review. The Master Plan, named "Designing Dedham 2030,"
describes a vision, goals and strategies for a broad range of topics across the entire town,
including land use, economic development, housing, transportation, natural, cultural and
historic resources, community services and facilities, governance, zoning, and public health
and livability.

To review the Draft Master Plan in full or by chapter, please visit
https://www.mapc.org/resource-library/dedham-master-plan/.

Deadline to submit public comment is January 15, 2022.

BE A SNOW ANGEL IN DEDHAM THIS WINTERBE A SNOW ANGEL IN DEDHAM THIS WINTER




Clear the snow right after the storm has ended and set an example for your neighbors.
Make sure there is clear access to adjacent properties.
Offer to help others clear snow from their sidewalks if they need assistance.
If you have a vehicle, make sure it is not parked blocking the sidewalk.
If a fire hydrant is nearby, help the Fire Dept. by clearing snow around it.

The Dedham community is once again calling for snow angels to lend a hand this winter
to help clear snow for friends and neighbors. With each winter in New England comes
snow and extreme temperatures and often without much notice. A group of Dedham staff
and volunteers are asking residents to assist friends and neighbors, if needed, to ensure
our public sidewalks remain safe and accessible to everyone.

Through a collaborative effort by the Department of Public Works, Dedham Public
Schools, Livable Dedham, Active Transportation Working Group, Snow Committee, and
the Commission on Disability, the Snow Angels program provides the following tips and
guidance to keep sidewalks clear and safe for neighbors, children walking to school,
adults, and those with mobility issues:

The Dedham Snow Angels began in 2020 and has seen great success and support
throughout the community. The goal behind the Snow Angels is to serve the community
while helping to keep our sidewalks and public ways safe. While residents and business
owners are outside clearing the snow, they can take another look at the adjacent sidewalk
or property, or check on their neighbor and offer to help clear snow if needed.

“One amazing aspect of the Snow Angels here in Dedham is that we can collectively make
a big difference in keeping our sidewalks and pathways clear all over town by each doing
our part right at our homes and businesses,” said Active Transportation Working Group
Chair Danielle DeLuca. “The more snow angels, the greater the impact. And this is also a
great way to connect with our neighbors.”

The Dedham Fire Department has also asked residents to be mindful of fire hydrants and
to help keep them clear through their “Adopt a Hydrant” campaign. If residents and
business are able to do so and it is safe, the Fire Department asks that each hydrant be
clear on all sides and there be unobstructed access between the street and the hydrant in
the event of an emergency.

https://mapc.az1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_02uxL2GPmaVpc9M
https://www.mapc.org/resource-library/dedham-master-plan/
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PUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING UPDATESPUBLIC SAFETY BUILDING UPDATES
What to expect January 10, 2022 (Monday) through January 14, 2022 (Friday):

The project site remains closed to the public.
Dewatering system is still operational, and the site contractors are backfilling the
underground telecommunications and data duct banks along the west and south
sides of the site.
As of Friday, January 7, 2022, Eversource has installed four out of five new utility
poles along Bryant Street at the western side of the site. 
On Monday, January 10, 2022, crews will continue to run the rough electrical
through the concrete masonry unit (CMU) walls in the garage. Within the garage,
crews will all continue to install 4” CMU walls,
Roofers will begin installing the roof framing and parapet walls at the edges of the
roof.
Crews will continue to install spray fireproofing materials in the basement to
protect structural elements from extreme temperatures and heat generated by fire.
The installation of interior and exterior cold form metal framing and Densglass
sheathing will continue this week.
Expect periodic entrance and exit of large trucks at the project site entrance,
located at the intersection of Washington Street and Bryant Street. Please expect
minor traffic delays at this intersection.
No additional traffic impacts or pedestrian impacts are anticipated during this week.

Click on the images below to enlarge

Caption: Photo of the active
construction taken via drone on
January 5, 2022 to show roofing and
parapet wall materials stacked on the
roof awaiting installation.

Caption: Aerial photo of the active
construction site taken by

Commodore Builders, with Bryant
Street at the top of the photo and

Town Hall to the left.

https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home/showimage?id=5218&t=637774246977658781
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/home/showimage?id=5214&t=637771610063617360
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PUBLIC MEETINGS & COMMUNITY EVENTS THIS WEEKPUBLIC MEETINGS & COMMUNITY EVENTS THIS WEEK
Agendas and event information are linked below. Meeting information is also available on

our website calendar

Parks & Recreation Commission at 7:00
p.m. via Zoom
Commission on Disability at 7:00 p.m. via
Zoom

Capital Expenditures Committee at 6:00
p.m. via Zoom
Select Board - Public Listening Session at
6:30 p.m. via Zoom
DOSA Presents: The Secret Lives of Teens
and Tweens with Jon Mattleman at 7:00
p.m. via Zoom (Register using this link:
https://event.webinarjam.com/register/
350/q7m5rsxx)

Planning Board at 6:00 p.m. via Zoom
Sustainability Advisory Committee at 7:00
p.m. via Zoom

Cardboard Recycling Day, 9:00 a.m. to
Noon at DPW Dumpster (55 River Street)

Monday, 1/10/22:

Tuesday, 1/11/22:

Wednesday, 1/12/22:

Saturday, 1/15/22:

Events shown as listed on the Town calendar as of 1/10/22. Don't forget to check out the 
Dedham Public Library events calendar and the Dedham Public Schools calendar!

LET 'S  STAY CONNECTED!LET 'S  STAY CONNECTED!
Sign up to receive news, updates, and other
announcements, delivered right to your inbox from the
Town of Dedham on our website. The best part is, you can
select the topics you are interested in and update this
information at any time!

Follow Us!
Departments across Town have set up social
media accounts to share information, as well

as post about exciting news around Town.
Visit our Social Media page to find the

accounts you want to follow!

Sign up for CodeRED notifications to receive
emergency notifications and other alerts
released by the Town, such as snow
emergencies, road closures, or public safety
alerts directly to your landline or mobile device.
(Please note: CodeRED is used sparingly.)

http://www.dedham-ma.gov/subscribe
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6474/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6482/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6480/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6476/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6466/903
https://event.webinarjam.com/register/350/q7m5rsxx
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6219/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6219/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6398/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6398/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6338/903
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6404/903
https://www.google.com/maps/dir/55+River+St,+Dedham,+MA+02026/@42.242677,-71.1493612,17z/data=!4m8!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x89e37fb292888145:0x52376bcffec54406!2m2!1d-71.1471725!2d42.242677?hl=en
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/Home/Components/Calendar/Event/6404/903
https://dedhamlibrary.com/events/
https://www.dedham.k12.ma.us/Page/10#calendar2662/20220103/month
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/subscribe
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/subscribe
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/services/advanced-components/misc-pages/social-media
https://www.dedham-ma.gov/?splash=https%3a%2f%2fpublic.coderedweb.com%2fCNE%2fen-US%2fCB2984C91756
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/CB2984C91756

